
SELECTMEN MEETING 

November 17, 2010 

 

Present: Michael Blaudschun, Chair; and Margaret Schillemat, Selectman. Absent was Warren 

Hammack. 

Others Attending: Rick Lothrop, Fire Chief; Richard Pratt, Police Chief; Troy Tucker, Site 

Inspector, and Mr. Bruce McSheehy, Mr. Maxwell Nunnemaker, Mr. Tom Murray, from the 

Library Trustees. 

1) Michael opened the meeting at 7:05pm. It was seconded by Margaret, meeting opened. 

2) All paperwork was signed and read. The minutes from last week’s meeting were signed 

also. 

3) Selectmen looked at 2 Building Permits, signed one and sent the other to be filled  out 

properly. 

4) Three gentlemen from the Library Trustees, Mr. McSheehy, Mr. Nunnemaker & Mr. 

Murray came to discuss with the selectmen what needed to be done about the electrical 

situation to have a generator in case of a big power outage. The selectmen and Richard Pratt 

spoke of having a line put in for just such a emergency situation but the generator could not be 

stored in the library building as it is against the law for gas engines of any kind to be stored 

inside. They also suggested that a warrant article could be put forth for the town to vote on. 

5) Mike called to adjourn the selectmen meeting at 8:35pm. Seconded by Margaret. 

Motion passed. Meeting adjourned. 


